
Dear Chair Beyer,  

I am writing on behalf of Cypress Creek Renewables, a developer of commercial-scale solar PV 
facilities in Oregon, to express strong support for the “Renewable Direct Access” legislation 
proposed by the Northwest & Intermountain Power Producers Coalition (NIPPC).  SB 979 
permits nonresidential customers to leave their utility’s cost of service power and buy green 
energy directly from the market.  

Good for Local Business.  Allowing businesses to choose Renewable Direct Access will spur 
construction and new green jobs hires.  Businesses will be able to buy new solar, wind, biomass, 
small hydro and geothermal power, all of which can be found here in Oregon. 

Boost Economic Development.  Rural Oregon needs a “shot in the arm.” New power projects 
will add to host counties tax base and make it easier for these communities to attract new 
businesses tapping into local renewable resources.  

Good for the Environment.  Enabling businesses to “go green” for their power will reduce CO2 
emissions and build new renewable power plants “above and beyond” that required by 
Oregon’s Renewable Portfolio Standard (RPS).   

Good for Ratepayers.  SB 979 is written so that Renewable Direct Access will not affect 
ratepayers remaining on conventional utility service.  

In conclusion, allowing eligible customers to choose their power supply will permit competition 
to drive down prices and increase environmental benefits for everyone.  For these reasons, I 
urge you to vote in support of SB 979. 

Sincerely,  

  

Amy Berg Pickett  

  

Amy Berg Pickett 

NW Zoning Manager | Outreach 

Cypress Creek Renewables 

 


